
March 14, 2011 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA. 70357 
 

     The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular re-
scheduled meeting on Monday, March 14, 2011 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis 
Drive, Golden Meadow, LA. 70357. 
 
     Those present were:  Mayor Joey Bouziga 
       Councilman David Adams 
       Councilman Mike Billiot 
       Councilman Frank Boura   
       Councilman Jody Cheramie 
       Councilman Priscilla Mounic 
 
     Those absent were:  None 
 
     Others attending were Dudley Freeman, Keith Landry, William Lerille, Jamie Liner, John 
Plaisance, Lawrence Mounic, and Mitchell Theriot. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga called this meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
     Councilman Mike Billiot presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded 
approving the minutes from the meeting held on Monday, February 21, 2011.  The 
Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman Jody Cheramie led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and a 
prayer. 
 
     Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie 
seconded approving a building permit application for Benjamin and Peggy Norman be 
turned over to the Board of Adjustments for review.  The Council unanimously approved 
the motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman Frank Boura presented a motion and Councilman David Adams seconded 
approving an Occupational License for Plaisance Oilfield Services, Inc.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman Frank Boura presented a motion and Councilman Mike Billiot seconded 
approving to defer advertising for the sale of the 2008 Kubota.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Councilman Frank Boura presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic 
seconded approving advertising for part-time pool employees.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga presented correspondence from Municipal Police Employee Retirement 
System confirming an increase in the Town’s portion of police retirement from 25% to 
28% effective July 1, 2011. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga thanked the police department and field workers for a job well done 
during Mardi Gras. 
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     Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic 
seconded approving the Mayor execute and enter into a Cooperative Endeavor 
Agreement with South Central Planning and Development Commission for the purpose of 
implementing and administering the Code Compliance Program.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga presented a slide show of repairs needed at the Pump Station.  After 
meeting with the Lafourche Parish Drainage District on Thursday of last week, the 
Drainage District approved funds in the amount of $17,000.00 to conduct the repairs. 
 
     Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman Frank Boura seconded 
approving the 2001 Ford Expedition be advertised for sale.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga presented a spread sheet with employee salaries and benefits and also 
of overtime from January 1 through March 10, 2011.  After a brief discussion regarding 
the decrease in sales tax and overtime, Councilman David Adams presented a motion and 
Council Mike Billiot seconded approving all overtime be cut except for the eight hours 
each police officer receives each pay period and pre-approved overtime.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga informed the Council damages to the siding on the DMV Building from 
the strong winds have been repaired. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga informed the Council culverts have been purchased to place on 
Dursette Street as per Councilman Boura’s request.  Councilman requested additional 
drainage work on Dursette Street near a catch basin. 
 
     Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Frank Boura seconded 
approving a street light be removed from Oakridge Community Park and on Preston Lane.  
The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga presented a livestock ordinance from the Town of Lockport to be 
reviewed and discussed at the next Council meeting. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga requested adding a property complaint to the agenda.  No audience 
comments were presented.  Councilman David Adams presented a motion and 
Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded approving Mayor Bouziga add the property 
complaint to the agenda.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga informed the Council a complaint was received regarding property 
located at 148 Pierce Street.  After a brief discussion Councilman David Adams presented 
a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded approving a clean-up letter be sent 
to the property owner of 148 Pierce Street.  The Council unanimously approved the 
motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga requested adding Doucet Street drainage to the agenda.  No audience 
comments were presented.  Councilman David Adams presented a motion and  
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Councilman Frank Boura seconded approving Doucet Street drainage be added to the 
agenda.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented.  Councilman Frank  
 
Boura presented a motion and Councilman David Adams seconded approving a 
Resolution in support of a request being sent to the Lafourche Parish Government 
requesting drainage be installed on Doucet Street.  The Council unanimously approved 
the motion as presented. 
 
     Mayor Bouziga requested audience comments. 
 
     Mr. Lawrence Mounic stated the increase in police retirement was due to state cut 
backs.  Mayor Bouziga stated cut backs and bad investments. 
 
     With no further business to discuss, Councilman Frank Boura presented a motion and 
Councilman Mike Billiot seconded adjourning this meeting at 7:30 P.M.  The Council 
unanimously approved the motion as presented. 
 
 
 
 
 
        ____________________ 
        MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
________________________  
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 
      


